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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
 

Some of you may have noticed that we have a new and 
exciting website and we invite all of our school community 
to visit http://www.kurunjangps.vic.edu.au/ to check it out. 
There is a quick link to the newsletter each week. If you 
have previously subscribed to receive the newsletter 
online you will need to do this again by clicking on the 
subscribe button on the right hand side of the front page 
and follow the directions for recording your details. We 
anticipate that you will be receiving newsletter emails 
within 2 weeks. 
 
Today Mr Harry Tila with children working with Ms 
Christine Butcher have planted 50 plants donated to us 
through Planet Ark and Melton City Council for National 
Tree day. Please look out for the fruits of their labour and 
if one of your children was involved in the planting, please 
join us in congratulating them. If you see Harry in the yard, 
I hope you will join me in thanking him for his continual 
hard work in ensuring our gardens and grounds are 
consistently maintained. 
 
Forthcoming events include the long awaited 100 days of 
schooling celebration in Foundation next Tuesday. As 
part of the year 1/2 inquiry topic on different cultures, the 
seven year 1/2 classes are having a cultural food day next 
Friday and a cultural clothes day the following Thursday. 
Further information will be sent home shortly. 
 
We are again participating in the Woolworths Earn and 
Learn program for 2017. If you shop at Woolworths 
please retain your earn and learn stickers for depositing 
in the box in the school foyer.  
 
An important return for tomorrow for families; Please 
return the data collection form which was sent home last 
week. It is very important that the data we have for each 
family is updated as necessary to include correct contact 
details for parents and emergency contacts. Accurate 
data also ensures that the school is accurately funded 
each year.  
 
Student Support Group meetings are being conducted 
next Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and respective 
families have been notified of their appointment time. All 
other families please keep the 16th and 17th August free 
for student learning conferences. Booking details will be 
sent home next week and we will look forward to seeing 
you either at an SSG or learning conference to share the 
progress of your child/ren at school. 
 

 
 
 

~ Learning Together ~  

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Friday 28th July 

 Book Club Orders Due 
Monday 31st August 

 Year 3-6 House Athletics Carnival 
Tuesday 1st August 

 Foundation 100 Days Celebration 
Monday 14th August 

 Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment due 
Wednesday 16th August 

 Student Learning Interviews ~ 3.30pm-7.00pm 
Thursday 17th August 

 Student Learning Interviews ~ 3.30pm-5.00pm 
Monday 28th August – Wednesday 30th August 

 Year 3/4 Lady Northcote Camp 
Tuesday 19th September 

 Earn and Learn program finishes 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm 

in the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Mill ~ Beau Gilmour 
Foundation Mill ~ Alexi Rudd 

Foundation Hall ~ Rachit Sood 
Foundation Hall ~ Chloe Sheehan 

Foundation Edward/Mel ~ Nathaniel Collins 
Foundation Edward/Mel ~ Bailey Anderson 

Foundation Price ~ Krystle Wharekura 
Foundation Price ~ Katelyn Wharekura 

1/2 Woolley/Goodes ~ Sebastian Thompson 
1/2 Woolley/Goodes ~ Laumua Umutaua 

1/2 Ransome ~ Zakaryah Matangi 
1/2 Ransome ~ James Robertson 

1/2 Havers ~ Xavier Tellis 
1/2 Havers ~ Georgia Spyrou 

 

 

          CANTEEN 
 

Hot Dog with Sauce 
Glee Can 

 

       $5.00 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kurunjangps.vic.edu.au/


 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
 

Kurunjang Primary School is pleased to be selling the 17|18 
Entertainment™ Memberships as a fundraiser in 2017 – the 
Memberships are now available to order! 
 You can choose between the traditional Entertainment™ Book 
or you can purchase the Digital Membership, which puts the 
value of the Entertainment™ Book into your iPhone or Android 
smartphone, all for just $70!  
The Entertainment™ Memberships contain over 800 valuable 
up to 50% off and 2-for-1 offers for many of the best restaurants, 
attractions, hotels and retailers in Melbourne.  
You can order online via the link www.entbook.com.au/19065d6 
or contact Liz Bajada on 0404 525 975, lizbajada@hotmail.com  
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 

 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

Friday 4th August ~ 
Garden & Colour -  Green 
 

 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please contact 
Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 
 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
  

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2018 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who would like their 
child/children to attend Foundation 
grade at Kurunjang Primary School in 
2018 are invited to enrol their children at 

the office.  To be eligible to enrol for Foundation grade in 2018 
your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th April 2018. You must 
provide proof of your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  
For students who were born overseas you must present their 
passport and visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also 
required and may be posted to you on request by calling 1800 
653 809. As the immunisation and birth certificates may take a 
little time to arrive, we suggest you get organised early and 
phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 

 
SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2018 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2018, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2018, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2018 school year. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2018 
 
I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:_________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2018 

 
NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2018:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I please asked all Parents and 
Carers to help their children look for books that 
belong to our school and return them to the library 
ASAP. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman 
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EARN AND LEARN RETURNS 
 

The Woolworths Earn and Learn 
program has returned in 2017. 
From Wednesday 26th July until 
Tuesday 19th September for every 
$10 that you spend at Woolworths 
you will receive a sticker.  Sticker 
sheets are available at any 
Woolworths store or you can 
download them from their website 
using the following address 

www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn. 
 

Your completed sticker sheet(s) can be dropped into the 
collection box placed in the school office.  In the past this 
program has allowed KPS to increase our hands on Maths 
equipment and games/activities for the students’ to use on wet 
weather time table days. 
 

We are hoping once again to be able to increase the schools 
resources so that all students have an opportunity to use the 
materials and equipment funded under this program to support 
a range of our learning programs for all students. 
 

Each week I will give the school community an update on how 
many stickers we have collected across the school. 
 

I am looking forward to the support of the school community in 
the 2017 Earn and Learn program. 
 

Christine Butcher ~ Earn and Learn Co-ordinator 

 
 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be 
updated.  It is vitally important that we have 
current contact details in order to call parents.   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
ABSENCES: 

 

Did you know? If a child misses over 20 days every half 
year, this equates to 2 ½ years of learning between 

Foundation and Year 12. 
 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any particular reason, 
please take them to the office to be signed into school. A 
late pass will be issued to your child to be given to the 
teacher 
 

 

 

BOOK CLUB  
 

A reminder to all parents/students that 
book club orders are due TOMORROW 

Friday the 28th of July for processing. Online 
orders will close on this date for delivery at school. Please 

make sure all orders have the child’s name, grade and correct 

money placed in a sealed envelope/bag. 
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Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 


